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1st September 2022 

Dear parents and carers 

I do hope you have all had a lovely summer. 

Before a couple of quick reminders about the start of term, I must mention last year’s Year 11 and Year 13 

students. They have performed exceptionally well in their GCSE and A’ level exams, especially given all the 

additional challenges they had to face, and I’m sure you’ll want to join me in congratulating them. There is a 

little more information on the school website if you are interested. Given the variable impact of Covid on 

different schools around the country, it doesn’t feel appropriate to be shouting too much about overall 

percentages and so on at this stage, but suffice to say we are delighted with results and the school will come 

out extremely well again when official league tables are published in due course. 

Please remember that Year 7 and Year 12 only start back on Monday (i.e. 5th September) with all other year 

groups returning on Tuesday 6th September. 

It might also be worth drawing your attention to Mr Thompson’s letter about uniform from last term too: 

please click here for that. 

Finally for now, please note that there will be no access to the school car park for parents for at least the first 

two weeks of term at the beginning and end of the day. This is due to the completion of drainage works at the 

front of school. School buses will not be affected, but cars will not be allowed on site to drop off or pick children 

up before and after school. If you usually drive children to and/or from school, please arrange to drop them off 

and collect them as far from the school as possible. We strongly advise not doing so on Oughtrington Lane or 

else the road will quickly get blocked. Many thanks in anticipation of your support. If you or your child have 

mobility/accessibility issues and this is going to cause significant problems, please contact Mrs Mogey 

(amogey@lymmhigh.org.uk) and we will be able to offer support. 

We are all very much looking forward to welcoming students back next week and I’d like to take the opportunity 

to wish you all the very best for a happy and successful school year. 

Kind regards 

 

 

Gwyn Williams 

 

https://www.lymmhigh.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/07/uniform-letter-2022.pdf

